
 

      
Matthew C. Campbell  6 Liberty Lane West 
Senior Counsel      Hampton, NH 03842 
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May 31, 2024 
 

 
BY E-MAIL 
Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission  
21 S. Fruit St, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 
 
Re: IR 22-042, Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. and Northern Utilities, Inc. 

Energy Efficiency 2023 Annual Reports 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner, 
 

Enclosed on behalf of Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. and Northern Utilities, Inc. are the 
Annual Reports for the 2023 program year. 

 
Pursuant to the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission’s July 28, 2022 Procedural 

Order in Docket No. DE 20-092, these reports are being filed in Docket No. IR 22-042. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter and please contact me if you have any 

questions regarding the enclosed materials. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Matthew C. Campbell 

 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Service List 


